El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Board meeting on February 5, 2009

Meeting called to order at:  7:15 pm 

Officers present: 




Committee Chairs:
 
President - Paul Unger



Training – Paula Englehardt

Vice-President - Katherine Bedrich


Host – Anne Barr


 

Secretary - Cindy Bolch



Communications – Don Travis 

Paul opened the meeting by stating that we are at a crossroads with old and new members and asked for suggestions on how best to get all involved in future chapter efforts.  Much discussion followed.  Because of the dichotomy between the two groups – the 2008 class made up primarily of retired individuals and the 2009 class with a majority of working individuals – it was decided to have both daytime and evening General Membership meetings. 

Katherine suggested a new project for our chapter where each member becomes more aware of the environment around his place of residence by observing and taking notes on the flowers and fauna we see.   These notes could be incorporated into our Milam County Nature Resource book and presentations could be given back to our membership at our general membership meetings.  All agreed.  Paul will give the first presentation on Big Trees at our March meeting.

Paul is still working with the City of Rockdale to develop community forums.  

There are several events coming up in the next couple of months.  Katherine will gets these events posted to our website calendar.  

Katherine suggested that all notices to the general membership should go through one person.  Our Chapter Operating Handbook states that correspondence is the responsibility of the chapter secretary.   The motion was made and all voted in agreement that future chapter notices would go through the secretary for distribution.  

Don mentioned that in addition to seeking articles from our membership he will probably be going outside the membership for articles for our March Newsletter.

Going forward we will have a board meeting as well as a general meeting each month.  The board meeting will fall on the 1st Thursday and the general meeting on the 2nd Thursday.  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary

Page 1 of 1

